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STATEMENT


Human Rights Council Universal Periodic Review of Myanmar, 
6 November 2015.

Statement by Norway.

Mr. President, 

Norway welcomes the delegation from Myanmar and commends the country on the recent signing of the nationwide ceasefire agreement. We support the ongoing democratization process and hope to see free and fair elections on November 8. We acknowledge the measures taken by Myanmar so far in addressing human rights challenges. 

We are however concerned about the approved “Protection of Race and Religion” bills by parliament earlier this year, as these laws violate basic human rights. 
Norway is also concerned about arrests during peaceful demonstrations and that political prisoners continue to face arbitrary detentions. We recommend the immediate and unconditional release of all human rights defenders, student activists and political prisoners, and to end ongoing trials of political detainees. Norway further recommends to create and maintain a safe and enabling environment for civil society, human rights defenders and journalists.  

We are also concerned about punitive measures regarding illegal abortions, and recommend that Myanmar reviews the provisions in its penal code which contain punitive measures against women who have undergone illegal abortions.

Finally, we recommend that the government prohibit and prosecute hate speech and discriminatory practices that incite violence towards minorities, and especially to clearly endorse non-discrimination and the right of all individuals in Rakhine State to equal protection under the law. 
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